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LAWRENCE SHERIFF SCHOOL

A National Teaching School


THE SCIENCE DEPARTMENT AT LSS

The Science Faculty consists of one part-time and ten full-time graduate scientists. The management structure consists of a Head of Chemistry, a Head of Physics and a Head of Biology. The Head of Physics is also the Science Faculty Coordinator.
Entry to the school is at Year 7 and students are taught Science via the Exploring Science: How Science works scheme throughout Years 7 and 8. In Years 9, 10 and 11 the Edexcel triple science scheme is taught to all students leading to three separate GCSE science awards. At A level, the three sciences are currently taught with three different examination boards (Biology with OCR, Chemistry with AQA, and Physics with Edexcel). 
The school has a strong tradition of Science in the sixth form, with 3-4 groups for each Science in both Years 12 and 13. A substantial number of students join us from other schools in the area in order to take Sciences at A Level.

At GCSE, examination results have improved enormously, with all three sciences achieving 70-80% A*/A grades (7/8/9 grades for 2018) over the last five years. The number of students studying sciences at A level has increased considerably over this time. 
The Science teaching takes place in the appropriate specialist laboratories; there are currently two specialist laboratories for each of the Sciences and two multi-purpose laboratories split between the three departments. Each pair of laboratories has its own preparation area and equipment storage facilities and we have a team of three full-time laboratory technicians. All eight laboratories are equipped with data projectors and internet access. 

The Science Faculty is a close knit, friendly and supportive team. Subject specialism is our strength and we deploy this from year 7.  
In a November 2007 Ofsted inspection, the school was identified as ‘an outstandingly successful school’ having been accessed as outstanding in all 42 Ofsted categories.

As a department we aim to build on our past successes and innovate for the future.
Dr S A Johnson (Science Faculty Coordinator, Head of Physics)
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